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I. The meeting was called to order by the president, Trent Webb, with everybody reading   1 John 4:7-12, 20-21, followed by an opening prayer by Angela Nelson. 

A. Inspirational Period- Family members shared testimonies, sung songs, and expressed their thanks to God for everything.  Angela Nelson gave a praise report; her daughter was selected for a PHD program at John Hopkins.  Jerome Rivers, who works for the State Police, was thankful to God for running across a family member who also works for the State Police; his name is Dale Sturdiman.

B. Birthday recognitions were given to all those present who celebrated or will celebrate a birthday in the months of April, May, and June.  We also gave birthday recognitions to family members who were not present at the meeting.  We were all full of joy by the presence of Helen Winfield; she just turned 91 years old on April 10.

II. The minutes from the previous meeting were read by Trent Webb and accepted and approved.

III. Hospitality Report: The president asked for any concerns or news from each region. Angela Nelson suggested that we get congratulatory and get-well cards to send to family members; all agreed.  Linda Rivers sent an email stating that her dad, Tony Rivers, was very ill.  Cynthia Scott called to say that Wendy Glover’s doctor would not release her to travel in order to attend the meeting.  The president asked us all to keep Tony, Wendy, and all other family members in prayer.  
IV. Old Business

A.  Treasurer’s Report - Angela Nelson gave the following treasurer’s report for January 1, 2012 thru March 31, 2012:

General Treasure:
      $2,146.63

Cemetery:

         $202.50

Scholarship:

        $781.17
Total Balance on Hand      $3,130.20


A motion was made and properly seconded to accept the report as read.  Please see the attached Treasurer’s Report for more details.  

B.  Regional Coordinators:

Mid Atlantic – No report.

Northeast – Daisy Green called the president to get an update on the mini-reunion.  Trent gave her an update and added her to the email distribution.

Southeast – Jessie Rivers ran into a family member that has never been to a family reunion; her name is Debra Moore, and she wants to get involved.  Sheila Adams’ son is graduating from high school this year and has been accepted to four colleges in the field of Avionics.  

Tidewater – Wilma Beasley has gained a son-in-law; her daughter Vicky got married and is now Vicky Beasley McPherson.  Rachel Jarvis has a new granddaughter, Edyn Gabrielle Jarvis-Hillard.  Trent Jr., Trent Webb’s son, has a Forensics/Debate team at Nassau Community College in Long Island, New York;  his team was the only junior college selected in the U.S. for international competition.  This was an all-expensed paid trip to Rome Italy.

C. Family Tree/Historian – No Report.

D. Scholarship – Angela Nelson stated that we need to do fundraisers to increase the scholarship fund.  The family agreed that the Family Reunion DVD fundraiser will go towards the scholarship fund.

V. New Business

A. Fundraisers – Lena Sowell will picked up 400 raffle tickets for the car raffle and distributed them to the regions.  The president asked all regions and persons to turn in all ticket stubs and money to Lena Sowell by the first week in May.  The ticket sales seem to be going very well.

George and Magnolia Rivers is putting together a fundraiser bus trip to the casino in West Virginia.  The trip will be on Friday, June 8 and depart from Target in Colonial Heights at 5:00 p.m.; the bus should return about 6:00 a.m. on Saturday, June 9.  The cost is $45.00.  You can contact George Rivers at (804) 356-0675 for more information and reservations.

Angela Nelson, Sheila Adams, and Jennifer Rivers will work on a trip to Atlantic City for September 2012. 

Family Reunion DVDs were available for sale at the April meeting for $10.00; A good number of DVDs were sold at the meeting.  DVDs will be available at the next meeting and the mini reunion.

2012 Mini Reunion – The family voted on the Franklin/Southampton Fairground as the location for the mini reunion and Temple Park Pavilion as the second choice.  The cost for the fairground is $300.00.  Temple Park is only available on July 28.  The family agreed that July 14, 21, or 28 would be fine to have the mini reunion.

B. 2013 Reunion – Our goal is to vote on next year’s reunion at the June meeting.  We are open to all suggestions, but you must present the particulars and details to support your proposal (hotels, banquet space, parking, food prices, attractions, etc.).  So far, we will look into two locations: Fort Washington, Maryland and Myrtle Beach.

C. June and September Meetings – The next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, June 16, in Maryland at Linda Rivers’ house.  The September meeting is scheduled for Saturday, September 15, at the home of Angela Nelson in Richmond, VA.

Meeting was adjourned with prayer and blessing of the food.
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